S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 19th January 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Gerrard, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: None
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 5th January 2015:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Price, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None present 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

14/01772/F  
6 Holly Close, South Wootton.
Proposed first floor front and side extension and rear single storey extension.

Decision:  Support the application

14/01815/F  
9 The Birches, South Wootton.
New double garage.

Decision:  Object to the application

The Parish Council objects to the application on the following grounds:

· The proposed new double garage will be situated in front of the building line.

· The proposed garage would be obtrusive to the neighbouring property, number 8 The Birches.

· Proposed materials are not in keeping with the rest of the property or the surrounding properties in the area.

14/01819/F
4 Sandy Lane (land adjacent to Rookery Nook)
Construction of detached house and garage.

Decision – Support the Application
	
	
	
	

	
	


The Borough Council has REFUSED Planning Permission for the following Application:

14/01634/F 

172 Grimston Road, South Wootton. 

New extension to rear and side of house, internal alterations, demolition of garage and modifications to drainage
Application by Palm Paper Ltd for an Order Granting Development Consent for the Palm Paper 3 CCGT Power Station, Kings Lynn: Mrs Cornwell informed members that a letter had been received from The Planning Inspectorate regarding a Notice of Preliminary Meeting.

She explained that the letter is an invitation to the Preliminary Meeting to discuss the examination procedure.
Mrs Cornwell informed members that the meeting would be taking place at The Dukes Head Hotel on Wednesday 18th February 2015 at 9.30am for a 10.00am start.

Removal of Highway rights at “Albion”, 2 Church Lane, South Wootton: Mr Price informed members that following the full Parish Council meeting held on 13th January 2015, a letter had been sent to the Borough Councils Planning Department and Ms Sally Bettinson at Norfolk County Council to explain the Parish Councils concerns regarding the matter.

In addition, within the letter a list of questions had also been asked.

Mr Price read out the letter and list of questions.

Members thanked Rev Tate for kindly taking the time to draft the letter on behalf of the Parish Council.

Mrs Cornwell agreed to forward a copy of the letter to County Councilor, Mr Law and Borough Councilors, Mr Daubney and Mrs Nockolds. 
(Clerk’s Note: Copies sent to EN, ND & JL on 20th January 2015)
6.  To discuss Highways issues: 
Nursery Lane Flashing Signs:  Mrs Cornwell referred to the request made for a temporary 20mph speed limit with flashing signs at Nursery Lane.
She explained that she had once again contacted the Highways Engineer regarding the matter who had confirmed that they would not be prepared to fund the scheme; however had provided details of the costs should it be pursued via the Parish Partnerships Scheme.

Mrs Cornwell stated that a Solar Operated sign would cost £7,500 and an Electrical Mains Installation would cost £6,800.

Members felt that the costs were higher than anticipated.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she had also contacted the Police to see if the matter could also be promoted through the Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel (SNAP). It was said that a response was yet to be received. 
Members agreed to wait for a response from the Police and then review the matter at a later date.

Castle Rising Road Zebra Crossing:  Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated email regarding the proposed Zebra Crossing at Castle Rising Road. Members also looked at some photos of the area, kindly provided by Mr Clapham.
Mrs Cornwell explained that the email from Norfolk County Councils Highways Projects Technician had wished for clarification regarding the Bus Shelter. It was said that, the eastern bus stop would have to be displaced slightly further south, outside the crossing controlled area as buses cannot stop on the zebra's zigzag lines, leaving the bus shelter away from the new bus stop. 
It was asked if the Parish Council would prefer to leave the shelter where it is or to remove it altogether.

After discussion, members agreed that the Bus Shelter should be kept and hopefully relocated to the new Bus Stop position. 
Mrs Cornwell stated that if this was not possible to be done as part of the works she would make enquiries into the costs to relocate the Bus Shelter.

(Clerk’s Note: The Parish Council has been advised that it is not advisable to relocate the Bus Shelter for the following reasons: BT Cables; Bus Shelters generally get damaged through the move and Space.

Mrs Cornwell has requested that the Bus Shelter is retained in its existing position).

Grimston Road Speed Statistics Summary: Mr Gerrard explained that he had looked at the Statistics Summary provided by the Highways Department. He said that he had found large numbers of vehicles were exceeding the prosecutable speed limit at Grimston Road.

He spoke regarding the 85th%ile and said that every hour vehicles were consistently driving over the speed limit. It was said that drivers have not taken on board enough information to realise that the speed limit has changed.
Members felt that the Highways Department should be aware of what their own data is showing.
Mr Gerrard suggested that if the speed limit is made clearer by the introduction of larger yellow backed signs and paint markings on the road; driver’s visual perception would be changed.
Mr Gerrard kindly offered to draft a letter to the Highways Department, highlighting the Parish Councils concerns and its suggestions to remedy the situation.
Conversion of existing lighting columns to LED lanterns:  Mrs Cornwell explained that since the last meeting Mr Clapham had kindly looked at the comparison chart produced by Maurice Buck, at K & M Lighting.

It was said that he had produced a calculation to work out how long the new LED lanterns would take to pay for themselves in saved electricity costs.

After discussion, members were confused as to whether the whole lantern was being replaced or just simply the bulb.

Mrs Cornwell agreed to contact K & M Lighting for clarification. Mr Clapham kindly offered to produce a new calculation once the information has been received.
(Clerk’s Note: The Bulb is to be changed but at present our Engineers do not have any costings. They will forward as soon as possible).
Church Lane / Nursery Lane Junction:  Mr Narborough spoke regarding the Church Lane / Nursery Lane junction and felt that it is particularly dangerous. He circulated some photos of the area and explained that as you turn right towards Low Road, the visibility is particularly difficult as the corner property has a 4ft high fence upon a 2ft grassed bank.

Mr Narborough felt that the matter should be highlighted to the Highways Department.

Mr Gerrard said that he has some knowledge in this field and kindly offered to carry out a visibility splay check.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 2nd February 2015, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

2nd February 2015
       

          

                       Chairman 

